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MONTHLY MEETINGS 

 

TIDE Committee 09/30  10:00 am 

Council WkSess 10/06  10:00 am 

Municipal Court 10/08    2:00 pm 

Town Council  10/08    6:00 pm 

ZBA Meeting  10/19    5:00 pm 

PC WkSess  10/21    4:00 pm 

Planning Comm 10/27    5:00 pm 

 

 

 
COLUMBUS DAY HOLIDAY 

 

 
 

In observance of Columbus Day, Town Hall will 

be closed on Monday, October 12th. 

 

 

 

 

ART GUILD FALL SHOW & SALE 
 

 
 

This arts and crafts event is an Edisto institution 

always held in conjunction with the Annual Tour 

of Homes & Plantations.  This year on Saturday, 

October 10th, it will be held at the Edistonian.  

For more info contact Dan Carter at the Chamber 

of Commerce at 843-869-3867. 

 

 

 

 

BEYOND EDISTO ANNUAL TOUR  

OF HOMES & PLANTATIONS 

 
Saturday, October 10th 

10:00 am – 5:00 pm 

Edisto Island Historic Preservation Society 

Annual Tour of Plantations, Churches, Graveyards 

& Historic Sites on Edisto Island 

For more info contact  

Edisto Island Museum 

843-869-1954 
www.edistomuseum.com 

 

EDISTO FALL FESTIVAL 

 

 
 

The 11th Annual Fall Festival is Saturday, October 

17th from 11:00 am until 4:00 pm.  The anchor 

venue for the festival is the very popular street 

fair held on Jungle Road.  Arts and crafts vendors 

as well as local businesses look forward to this 

opportunity to reserve a table and share their 

products and services with attendees.  This 

family oriented venue includes children’s 

activities, and on festival weekend, local 

businesses host their own events (kayak tours, 

walking tours and excursions, oyster roasts, 

street dances, etc.).  While enjoyed by locals, the 

event introduces visitors to what Edisto has to 

offer during our off season.  For more info on this 

event, contact Dan Carter at the Chamber of 

Commerce at 843-869-3867. 

http://www.townofedistobeach.com/
http://www.edistomuseum.com/


TRICK OR TREAT 

AT THE CREEK 

 
 

 
 

The Town of Edisto Beach will host  the 6th annual 

Trick or Treat at the Creek at Bay Creek Park on 

Saturday, October 31, 2015, from 6:00 pm to 

8:00 pm.  There will be a costume contest, 

games and prizes, table to table trick or treating, 

cake walk, and more.  Come join in on the fun! 

 

MS. SOUTH CAROLINA SENIOR 

AMERICA 2015,  
REBECCA (BECKY) ROSE-HOLLEY 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Ms. Senior America Pageant is the world’s 

first and foremost pageant to emphasize and give 

honor to women who have reached the Age of 

Elegance.  It is a search for the gracious lady 

who best exemplifies the dignity, maturity and 

inner beauty of all senior Americans. 

 

The current Ms. Senior South Carolina 2015 is 

our very own Rebecca (Becky) Rose-Holley.  

Becky has overcome enormous odds from birth, 

having been born with a severe cleft palate, and 

after years of surgeries and therapies, she lives a 

full and joyous life.  Becky is a talented 

performer who has continued her love of singing 

throughout her adult life and is often showcased 

by her local church choir and in local productions. 

 

Becky represents the Shriner’s Hospital in 

Greenville, SC as a spokesperson for a continuum 

of care as a Shriner’s Kid from 6 minutes – 66 

years old and has adopted its anti-bullying 

program “Cut the Bull” as her designated Ms. 

Senior America platform.  Becky will represent 

Edisto Beach and the State of South Carolina at 

the 2015 Ms. Senior America Pageant to be held 

on October 22, 2015, at the Resorts Casino Hotel 

in Atlantic City, New Jersey.   

 

Congratulations to Becky for her achievements 

and now it’s time for her to bring the National 

Title of Ms. Senior America 2015 to South 

Carolina! 

 

 

 

VOTE!  VOTE!  VOTE!  VOTE!  VOTE! 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 3rd

 
 

Polls will be open in Town Hall Council Chambers 

for the election of mayor and 2 council members 

on Tuesday, November 3rd from 7:00 am until 

7:00 pm.  Your vote does count!  See you at 

the polls.      

 
 

 

 

HOW TO DISPOSE OF OLD PAINT 

 

 
 

Paint is not an item that is accepted for disposal 

at the convenience station.  Put kitty litter or 

sand in paint and leave open until dry and then 

dispose with regular waste. 

 



GARBAGE & YARD DEBRIS  
FALL PICK UP SCHEDULE 

 

Beginning the last week of October 

(10/26/15), household garbage service will revert 

to once a week service with pick up each 

Monday.  Twice weekly service will resume the 

last week of March, 2016.  Yard debris will 

continue to be picked up each Tuesday.   

 

 

EDISTO RECIPES 

Apple 

Nut 

Cobbler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4 cups thinly sliced apples 

½ cup sugar 

½ tsp cinnamon 

½ cup chopped nuts 

1 cup all-purpose flour 

1 cup sugar 

1 tsp baking powder 

¼ tsp salt 

1 egg slightly beaten 

½ cup evaporated milk 

1/3 cup melted butter 

¼ cup chopped nuts 

 

Preheat oven to 325°.  Arrange apple slices in an 

even layer in a generously greased 2 qt baking 

dish.  Mix together ½ cup sugar, cinnamon and 

½ cup nuts and sprinkle over apples. In a small 

bowl, mix together flour, 1 cup sugar, baking 

powder and salt.  In another bowl mix together 

egg, evaporated milk and melted butter and pour 

milk mixture into flour mixture and stir until 

smooth.  Pour mixture over apples and sprinkle 

top with ¼ cup nuts.  Bake for 55 minutes.  

Enjoy! 

 

MINUTES 
August 13, 2015 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M. 
 

Present:  Jane S. Darby, Mayor, Pete Anderson, 

Susan Hornsby, Mayor Pro Tempore and Patti 

Smyer, Council Members; Quorum of Council 

Present. 

Mayor Darby called the meeting to order, 

followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer 

by Mayor Pro Tem Hornsby. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

Councilwoman Hornsby moved to approve the 

Special Meeting Minutes of July 21, 2015 

seconded by Councilman Anderson.  The motion 

was unanimously approved. 

 

Proclamations and Presentations 

 

A.  Starfish Awards  

Quinn McCollum, Patrick Zemp, Walter 

Hutchinson, Julian Meggett and Alfred Meggett 

were recognized for their work trimming palm 

trees around Town Hall. 

 

Jane Morrow was recognized for her work on the 

ATAX Board. 

 

Old Business 

 

A.  First Reading of Ordinance 2015-16 to 

Re-Zone Three Lots, Designated as Lot 7 

Block UU, Lot 7 Block YY, and Lot 8 Block 

YY, From R-1 Zoning District to PB Zoning 

District; to Authorize Amendment to Official 

Zoning Map – Councilwoman Smyer moved to 

approve the first reading of Ordinance 2015-16 

to re-zone three lots, designated as Lot 7 Block 

UU, Lot 7 Block YY and Lot 8 Block YY from R-1 

(residential) zoning to PB (public) zoning district 

and authorize amendment to the official zoning 

map.  Councilwoman Hornsby seconded the 

motion, which passed unanimously. 

 

B.  Second Reading of Ordinance No. 2015-

12 to Increase the Annual Salaries of the 

Mayor and Council for the Town of Edisto 

Beach, South Carolina – Councilwoman 

Hornsby moved to approve the second reading of 

Ordinance 2015-12 to increase the annual 

salaries for the mayor and council for the Town of 

Edisto Beach.  Councilwoman Smyer seconded 

the motion.  The increase shall take effect in 

February 2016 coinciding with the six-month 

budget adjustment when the employee cost of 

living increase is considered.  The salary of the 

Mayor will increase from $400 per month to $500 

per month and Council members from $200 per 

month to $300 per month.  Mayor Darby noted 

that, in February 2016 Council may refuse the 

increase, since it is important to Council that the 

Town’s employees’ welfare comes first.  The 

motion passed unanimously. 

 

 



New Business/Appearances 

 

A.  Resolution 2015-R20 to revise the 

Freedom of Information Act Policy and 

Request Form – Councilman Anderson moved 

to approve Resolution 2015-R20 to revise the 

FOIA Policy and Request Form to reflect recent 

changes to 30-4-30 of the SC Code of Laws.  

Councilwoman Smyer seconded the motion, 

which passed unanimously. 

 

B.  Amendment to the Edisto Beach 

Volunteer Fire Department By Laws – 

Councilman Anderson moved to approve the 

Amendment to the Edisto Beach Volunteer Fire 

Department By Laws.  Councilwoman Hornsby 

seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 

 

C.  Resolution 2015-R22 to Establish the Fee 

for Residential Garbage Container Roll-

out/Roll-back Service as Authorized by 

Ordinance 2015-07 – Councilwoman Hornsby 

moved to approve Resolution 2015-R22 to 

Establish the Fee for Residential Garbage 

Container Roll-out/Roll-back Service as 

Authorized by Ordinance 2015-07.  

Councilwoman Smyer seconded the motion, 

which was approved unanimously. 

 

D.  Special Event Application – Dockside 

Restaurant and Lounge – Edisto Beach Music 

and Shag Festival – Councilman Anderson 

moved to approve the application submitted by 

Docksite Restaurant and Lounge for the Edisto 

Beach Music and Shag Festival to be held at Bay 

Creek Park September 4, 5 and 6, 2015.  

Councilwoman Hornsby seconded the motion, 

which was approved unanimously. 

 

Committee Vacancies 

 

A.  Zoning Board of Appeals – 2 vacancies – 

The terms of Cathy Price and Ida Tipton expire 

on September 1, 2015.  Applications have been 

received from Marie Bost and Lou Rasmussen.  

Councilwoman Smyer moved to approve the two 

applications.  Councilman Anderson seconded the 

motion.  Mayor Darby expressed her thanks to 

Ms. Bost and Mr. Rasmussen for their willingness 

to serve.  The motion was unanimously 

approved. 

 

B.  Water and Sewer Committee – 1 vacancy 

– Ray Johnson has submitted his resignation to 

Council from the Water and Sewer Committee.  

The Water and Sewer By Laws state that each 

member of Council may appoint a member to the 

Committee.  Mayor Darby and Councilwoman 

Hornsby are deferring to Councilwoman Smyer to 

help fill the vacancy.  Councilman Anderson 

moved to approve advertising for the vacancy, 

seconded by Councilwoman Hornsby.  The motion 

was approved unanimously. 

 

C.  Accommodations Tax Advisory Board – 2 

vacancies – Jane Morrow, representing the 

Hospitality/Lodging sector and Beth Guilherme, 

representing the At-Large sector, have submitted 

their respective resignations.  Councilwoman 

Smyer moved to approve advertising for the two 

vacancies, the Hospitality/Lodging vacancy which 

expires August 1, 2016 and the At Large vacancy 

which expires August 1, 2017.  Councilwoman 

Hornsby seconded the motion, which was 

unanimously approved. 

 

Planning Commission 

 

A.  First Reading of Ordinance 2015-21 to 

Amend Section 86-144 of Chapter 86 of the 

Town’s Code of Ordinances as 

Recommended by the Planning Commission 

Pursuant to an Extensive Study and Re-

write Initiative – Councilwoman Smyer moved 

to approve the first reading of Ordinance 2015-

21 to Amend Section 86-144 of Chapter 86 of the 

Town’s Code of Ordinances as recommended by 

the planning commission pursuant to an 

extensive study and re-write initiative.  

Councilwoman Hornsby seconded the motion, 

which passed 3 – 1 with Councilman Anderson 

opposed. 

 

B.  Sea Cloud 208 Property Line Adjustment 

– Councilman Anderson moved to approve the 

application to adjust the property line at 208 Sea 

Cloud Circle.  Councilwoman Hornsby seconded 

the motion.  Councilwoman Smyer asked if the 

minutes from the Homeowner’s Association would 

be signed.  Mayor Darby stated that the minutes 

would not be officially approved until the next 

Homeowner’s Association meeting.  The meetings 

are held annually.  Council has, in writing, 

assurance that the minutes reflect the 

proceedings correctly.  Mayor Darby called for 

the vote and the motion passed unanimously. 

 

Accommodations Tax Board 

 

A.  Chamber of Commerce Off Season 

Marketing and Advertising within six hour 

drive ($12,000)  and Chamber of Commerce 

Off Season Marketing and Advertising 

expanded market ($35,000) – Councilman 

Anderson moved to approve both applications, 

one for off-season marketing and advertising 

within a six-hour drive for $12,000 and one for 

off-season marketing and advertising in an 



expanded market for $35,000.  Councilwoman 

Smyer seconded the motion, which was approved 

unanimously. 

 

Departmental Reports and Committee 

Updates 

 

Administration 

 

Town Administrator Iris Hill gave the financial 

and FOIA reports for the month of July 2015. 

 

There were 11 Freedom of Information requests 

from 4 individuals in the month of July. 

 

Building 

 

Patrick Brown, Building Codes Official, gave the 

report for the month of July 2015. 

  July-14 July-15 YTD 

Business/Rent

al License 

Fees $3,700 $3,222 $3,222 

New 

Construction 

Permits 2 5 5 

Other Permits 18 17 17 

Permit Fees $6,892 $13,454 $13,454 

Inspections 68 56 56 

Bay Creek 

Park $1,510 $1,805 $1,805 

 

Mr. Brown told those in attendance that the 

Building Department had a new employee.  

Celese Miller is the new Code Enforcement 

Officer. 

 

Fire 

 

Fire Chief Denney Conley gave the report for the 

month ending July 31, 2015. 

 

 

 

Police 

 

Police Chief George Brothers gave the report for 

the month of July 2015. 

 

 

Chief Brothers announced Officer Darling had 

joined the Police Department in July. 

 

Utilities 

Bob Doub, Utilities Director, gave the report for 

July 2015. 

  July-14 July-15 YTD 

Pumped MG Water 26.85 24.18  24.18 

Treated MG 

Wastewater 7.91 6.46  6.46 

Water Line Repairs 5 4 4 

Work Order 

Repairs 135 79 79 

 

Public Works 

Public Works Director Bob Doub gave the report 

for the month ending July 31, 2015. 

  July -14 July -15 YTD 

Mowed Acres 40 102 102 

Cleaned Ditches 2,693ft 9,657ft 9,657ft   

Roll Carts 

Delivered 14 46 46 

 

Chamber of Commerce 

Executive Director Dan Carter gave the report for 

July 2015. 

  Received Spent 

General Fund 6.07% 6.06% 

Water Fund 0.47% 7.77% 

Wastewater Fund 0.42% 6.83% 

Calls July-14 July-15 YTD 

Medical 49 35 35 

Fire-related 2 12 12 

Public Assistance 83 82 82 

Beach Wheel Chairs 26 28 28 

Water Rescue 4 4 4 

Welfare Checks  37 37 

  July-14 July-15 YTD 

Citations 27 81 81 

Speeding 9 30 30 

Warnings 129 195 195 

Alarm Calls 17 22 22 

Calls for 2 or More 

Officers 16 14                    14 

Miles Patrolled 8,443 8,523 8,523 

Assaults 4 2 2 

Larcenies 13 1 1 

Burglaries 1 0 0 

Incidents & Calls for 

Service 189 159 159 

Golf Cart Violations 2 34 34 

Domestic Violence 

Calls 0  

 Property Checks 1407 1,347 1,347 

Open Container 3 3 3 

D.U.I. 1 1 1 

CDV Arrest 0 1 1 

Disorderly Conduct 2 2 2 



 Mr. Carter thanked Council for the 

approval of the ATAX funds for off season 

marketing. 

 The Arts and Crafts market at Bay Creek 

Park on Wednesdays continues to be 

successful. 

 On August 29th the Marina will hold a 

Wahoo Tournament. 

 The Music and Shag Festival will be held 

September 4, 5 and 6th at Bay Creek Park. 

 

Edisto Pride 

 

Ida Tipton gave the report for Edisto Pride.  She 

announced the Beach Sweep River Sweep would 

be held September 19, 2015.  Two classes from 

Lowcountry Leadership Charter School will be 

joining us. 

 

Mayor Darby announced that on Monday, August 

10, 2015, she and Councilwoman Smyer 

attended a function and spoke to Rep. Gilliard,  

Rep. Hodges and Rep. Brown, who all indicated 

their support in the Town’s endeavor to secure 

state funding for renourishment.   

 

Councilwoman Smyer recently completed IS100 

and IS700 through FEMA’s National Incident 

Management program. 

 

Public Comment Period 

 

Walt McLeod – Mr. McLeod, owner of Lot YY, 

spoke concerning the rezoning of the three lots 

which passed first reading earlier in the meeting.  

Mr. McLeod told those in attendance that the 

procedure was fatally flawed since the Town 

owns the three lots and should not be able to 

vote on rezoning something it already owns.  Mr. 

McLeod urged Council to not have second reading 

and reconsider the first reading.  He also 

suggested Council consider some other way to 

comply with the needs of the Town other than 

the rezoning. 

 

Bob McKenzie – Mr. McKenzie, owner of 2409 

Holmes Street addressed Council regarding the 

rezoning.  He told Council that there was a 

delineated boundary (Lee Street) that there has 

been no encroachment across.  Once the Town 

starts going in to these particular blocks, there is 

a legal problem by going across those 

boundaries.  He stated that Lot UU has beautiful 

trees, in particular a large pine and that the Town 

would be in violation of an Ordinance if the tree 

was removed.  Mr. McKenzie said there was a 

reference to a Town parking lot in previous 

minutes, which does not exist.  There is on-street 

parking on Lee Street and no Town parking lot 

that abuts that lot, “which is another legal 

problem you may have.” 

 

Councilman Anderson moved to go into Executive 

Session, seconded by Councilwoman Smyer and 

approved unanimously. 

 

Executive Session 

 

A.  Administration Department [SC Code 

Section 30-4-70(1)] 

 

B.  Legal Advice potential legal matter 

regarding personnel department [SC Code 

Section 30-4-70(2)] 

 

Councilman Anderson moved to exit Executive 

Session, seconded by Councilwoman Smyer.  The 

motion was approved unanimously.  No action 

was required by Council following Executive 

Session. 

 

Adjournment 

 

Councilman Anderson moved to adjourn the 

meeting.  Councilwoman Smyer seconded the 

motion, which was unanimously approved. 

 

The media/public was notified of the date, time 

and place of the meeting on Friday, August 7, 

2015. 

 

        

 
 
 


